
Payette National Forest Supervisor, 

 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide feedback on the Stibnite Gold Project as part of the public 

permitting process. I know this project will have a positive impact on the environment, communities 

surrounding the site and Idahoans. 

 

If the Stibnite Gold Project moves forward, it will be the only antimony mine in the America. This 

important mineral is used as a metal strengthener and fire retardant. It is used in everything from 

batteries, textiles, cell phones, plastics and cable sheathing. Right now, we important all of our 

antimony. With all that is currently going on in the world, it is more important than ever that we not 

rely solely on foreign countries for minerals of such great importance. It is estimated that the 

Stibnite Gold Project could provide approximately one-quarter of American demand for antimony. 

 

This project is a huge opportunity for Idaho. I encourage the U.S. Forest Service to permit alternative 

2 so this brownfield site can finally be restored. The comment period has been extended once 

already. Sixty days gives Idahoans enough time to submit their comments and I hope there will be no 

additional delays. 

 

Most Respectfully, 

 

 

Name: Richard Thompson 


